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Dear ALT Friends,

Thanks to your encouragement and generous support, we have many outstanding achievements to 
celebrate. We are pleased to share details of our 2019 fiscal year and are proud of all that we have 
accomplished together. By volunteering on our board and committees, monitoring our nature trails, 
improving our properties, giving to our annual appeal and land conservation campaigns, and 
attending our special events, you have helped to create a small but mighty non-profit committed to 
local land conservation. And since 2020 marks the 30th anniversary of our founding, congratulations 
are in order for all of the ALT family!

We conserved the Allen property in Middletown (6.20 acres) and the historic Blue Garden property 
in Newport (3.68 acres) in fiscal year 2019. We collaborated with the City of Newport and the Ballard 
family to enlarge and conserve Ballard Park, which will ultimately result in the creation of a nature 
preserve of 79.35 acres of contiguously protected land. We have just announced a campaign to 
conserve part of the historic Glen Farm in Portsmouth (7.5 acres). Thanks to support from the 
van Beuren Charitable Foundation and a private donor, ALT engaged Sasaki & Associates to conduct 
a build-out analysis of the island, using historic data to project possible conservation outcomes over 
the next 30 years. We are sobered by their finding that all remaining open space will be either 
developed or permanently protected in that timeframe, but energized by our belief that ALT supporters 
are committed to conserving as much land as possible before it is too late. 

At our annual meeting on February 6, we will welcome four new board members: Bill Corcoran, Mark 
Marosits, Steve McInnis, and Lois Vaughan. We thank our outgoing board members, Nancy Jamison, 
Emlen Drayton, Stephen MacGillivray, and Susan Ruf, for their dedicated service, and we thank all of 
our trustees and advisors for their expertise and guidance.  

We are confident that the time, energy, and money we all dedicate to land conservation on our island 
home is an investment that will provide incomparable value to current and future Aquidneck Island 
residents and visitors. Our continued success is only possible because of your support, and we thank 
you very sincerely. We wish you and yours a very happy and healthy 2020.

See you on the trail, 

Charles B. Allott, Esq.			   Nancy Jamison			 
Executive Director				    Board Chair						    

From left to right:  Alex Chuman (Stewardship Director), Gretchen Markert 
(Communications & Outreach Manager),Laura Freedman Pedrick (Development 
Director), Meghan Harris (Office Manager), Julia Coll (Development Assistant), 
Martha Curley (Finance Director), Chuck Allott (Executive Director)

Staff
Staff
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Milestones

Little Creek Preserve now features a 
1/2-mile nature trail, which also links to 
the Sakonnet Greenway Trail. 

ALT educates students about the effects 
various pollutants have on our drinking 
water supply.

The historic Blue Garden in Newport was 
conserved in December 2018.

OCTOBER 2018
•	Forty guests enjoyed a Full Moon Walk on a 3-mile loop of the 

Greenway Trail.
•	Stewardship Director Alex Chuman and Communications 

Manager Gretchen Markert presented the ALT Watershed 
Conservation demonstration to three Middletown High School 
science classes. 

•	Alex Chuman presented land conservation-related lectures to 
three Salve Regina University classes and one URI graduate-
level class.

NOVEMBER 2018
•	Herbalist Jessyloo Rodrigues led an Herb Walk at Spruce Acres.
•	Alex Chuman was a guest panelist at the Newport Garden Club 

conservation partnership meeting. 
•	ALT completed over 90 conservation easement site visits 

for 2018, fulfilling our perpetual obligation to monitor our 
conservation easements and fee lands.

•	Capping 18 months of work on the property, the Spruce Acres 
Farm parking lot was completed, readying the 22.67-acre site for 
public access.

DECEMBER 2018
•	Spruce Acres Farm opened on December 18. The Gewirz Trail is 

open daily from dawn until dusk. 
•	ALT announced the conservation of the historic Blue Garden in 

Newport, a 3.68-acre property. The easement was donated by the 
Hamilton Family Charitable Trust.
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Visitors enjoy Family Day at Spruce 
Acres Farm in February 2019.

Peter Hebda of Newport Troop 3 
completed his Eagle Scout project 
by improving trails at Spruce Acres.

JANUARY 2019
•	Professional ornithologist and ALT board member Charles 

Clarkson taught a six-part class, The Amazing World of Birds.  
Board member Nancy Parker Wilson hosted the classes at 
Greenvale Vineyards.

•	ALT staff used an interactive watershed model to educate 200 
Thompson Middle School students on watershed conservation.

•	ALT received a grant from The William H. Donner Foundation 
to engage Rogers High School students on the topic of climate 
resiliency.  Paleo-oceanographer Martha McConnell, Ph.D., spoke 
to students and the public on climate change in the arctic regions.

FEBRUARY 2019
•	Over 300 ALT members attended the 28th annual meeting at the 

Atlantic Resort. Janet Coit, Director, RI DEM, was the keynote 
speaker. Winners of the ALT Art & Writing Contest, sponsored by 
Sixteen on Center, were recognized. 

•	ALT hosted a family-friendly event at Spruce Acres Farm as part 
of Newport County’s Winter Festival.  Sixty people enjoyed a 
scavenger hunt, face painting, cider and cookies, and the new 
Gewirz Trail.

• 	ALT held a meeting for neighbors of Little Creek Preserve to 
discuss improvements and public access. The site will include a 
permeable parking area, a boardwalk, and new trails connected 
to the Sakonnet Greenway Trail.

•	Peter Hebda of Newport Troop 3 completed his Eagle Scout 
project at Spruce Acres, improving trails with crushed stone and 
building two white oak benches for the trail.

MARCH 2019
•	Four ALT staff attended the 2019 Land & Water Conservation 

Summit at URI. Chuck Allott led a workshop titled “Land Protection 
101 — Putting a Project Together,” and Alex Chuman led one titled 
“Planning for New Public Access on Protected Land.”

•	An orientation session was held for new Trustees to acquaint 
them with staff, give them an overview of ALT’s history and 
accomplishments, and discuss their trustee responsibilities.

•	ALT continued to advocate for farm-friendly municipal ordinances 
in Middletown and in support of a farm brewery in Portsmouth to 
keep land in agriculture. ALT continued to work with the RI Land 
Trust on conservation legislation.

APRIL 2019
•	A new series of bird classes, Amazing Birds II, began in April. 
•	ALT brought its watershed model to Portsmouth High School’s 

annual Earth Day event, teaching hundreds of students about 
watershed science.

•	ALT kicked off its annual Adopt-A-Trail program with two orientation 
sessions. Over 30 volunteers help care for 12 miles of trails. 

•	 In support of the Newport Health Equity Zone and Aquidneck 
Community Table, ALT successfully advocated for a farmers 
market in Miantonomi Park. 

Current board chair Nancy Jamison 
with past chairs Jamison Chace and 
Taylor Rock.
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•	ALT continued working as a member of the Green Infrastructure 
Coalition on construction of rain gardens on residential 
properties. The gardens will absorb stormwater and demonstrate 
what can be done on private property to improve water quality 
and flooding.

•	Over two dozen volunteers met at Spruce Acres for Earth Week 
work sessions to improve the property. Nine new community 
garden beds were created, dozens of bushes and shrubs 
were planted, and new picnic tables assembled. Groups from 
Gray Matter Marketing, St. George’s School, and the YMCA of 
Newport County were among the volunteers.

•	ALT announced the conservation of its 81st property, a 6.2-
acre parcel in Middletown with key conservation values. Owner 
Sandra Allen donated the easement in order to help preserve 
the area’s wildlife habitat. 

•	ALT sponsored a newportFILM screening of “The Biggest Little 
Farm,” which played to a sold-out audience of farmers and local 
people interested in supporting local agriculture.

MAY 2019
•	ALT’s Merritt Fund distributed more than $16,000 in small grants 

to 10 grassroots organizations for various conservation projects 
ranging from community garden construction to tree plantings. 

•	Rogers High School students held a Climate Resiliency 
Showcase, where they exhibited their 3D models for local 
resiliency. 

JUNE 2019
•	ALT held its annual appreciation barbeque for landowners and 

volunteers at the ALT-conserved St. Mary’s Church property.
•	Participants in our first Trolley Tour of the year rode a vintage-

style trolley to several conserved properties and enjoyed a wine 
and cheese reception at Sweet Berry Farm, a conserved property.

•	ALT held its 17th annual golf tournament at Newport National 
Golf Club. A record number of golfers enjoyed a sunny day of 
play on this conserved property.

•	ALT hosted a private reception at the Blue Garden for major 
donors and members of the Hamilton Family Charitable Trust, 
which donated a conservation easement on the historic Newport 
property. 

JULY 2019
•	Over 400 supporters attended Fiesta Verde, held on Bellevue 

Avenue overlooking the Cliff Walk. The Pledge for Preservation 
raised $150,000 to enlarge and conserve Newport’s Ballard Park, 
an effort also supported by the Ballard family and the City of 
Newport.  A video highlighting ALT’s conservation work energized 
the crowd; the video link can be seen on the ALT website. The 
video was underwritten by the Prince Charitable Trusts. 

•	ALT staff attended the Resilient Rhody climate change resiliency 
workshop sponsored by the State of RI and Town of Portsmouth. 
Stakeholders supported increasing the town’s open space to 
make the community more resilient to climate change.

Newport National Golf Club hosted 
ALT’s 17th Annual Golf Tournament, 
which raised funds to support future 
land conservation.

The annual landowner and volunteer 
picnic was held at ALT-conserved St. 
Mary’s Church.

Volunteers from Gray Matter 
Marketing helped to build ALT’s new 
community gardens.
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AUGUST 2019
•	ALT hosted a VIP trolley tour for its major donors. 
•	150 residents attended an ALT public forum at the Atlantic Resort 

to discuss the build-out analysis under development by Sasaki 
& Associates. Attendees participated in roundtable discussions 
regarding possible outcomes for development on the island. 

•	Four generations of the Deveau family attended the dedication 
of a new bench honoring Leo Deveau, original owner of Spruce 
Acres.

•	ALT hosted its first Walk and Talk of 2019 with an Insect Walk 
at Oakland Forest led by Salve Regina Professor Heather 
Axen. Professor Axen taught 20 attendees about the different 
insects that use the meadow and forest, with live capture and 
observation using nets and microscopes.

SEPTEMBER 2019
•	ALT hosted a private reception for its Conservation Circle and 

Green Island Society members. 
•	ALT hosted its annual Bird Banding Walk and Talk program 

with Professor Jim Chace from Salve Regina University. 
Approximately 25 people learned about resident and migratory 
birds.

•	A record number of supporters attended the season’s final trolley 
tour. New on the tour is a stop at Spruce Acres Farm, featuring 
an environmentally-designed parking lot, rain garden, trails, and 
community garden beds. 

•	ALT officially opened Little Creek Preserve to the public! The 
15.3-acre parcel off Bramans Lane in Portsmouth features a new 
half-mile of hiking trail that is connected to ALT’s existing 10-mile 
Sakonnet Greenway Trail. There is a permeable parking area for 
easy access at the trailhead. Gio Perrotti of Portsmouth Troop 
1 completed a new trailhead kiosk for his Eagle Scout project. 
Benches and picnic tables have also been installed.

Leo Deveau, seated, was honored by 
his family with a bench at Spruce Acres 
Farm. Mr. Deveau was the original owner 
of the now-conserved property.

Bettie Pardee, Sue and George Petrovas, 
Jonathan Pardee, and David B. Ford at 
the 2019 Fiesta Verde fundraising event.

Collaborations
Aquidneck Land Trust partners with organizations to support clean water, 
working farmlands, accessible parks and trails, scenic viewsheds, 
effectively managed wildlife habitat, and smart environmental policy. 

Coyote Smarts: www.coyotesmarts.org
Green Infrastructure Coalition: www.greeninfrastructureri.org

Island Waters: aquidneckplanning.org/projects/257/
Scenic Aquidneck: www.scenicaquidneck.org

Newport Open Space Partnership: www.newportopenspace.org
HEZ/Women’s Resource Center: newporthealthequity.com The Sakonnet Greenway Trail was 

extended with a new half-mile loop at 
Little Creek Preserve.
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Protected Properties

total conserved acres: 2,605.55  

conservation map
1. John J. Slocum Estate
2. Pierce-Anthony Farm
3. Town of Middletown Soccer Fields
4. Sweet Berry Farm
5. Perry Farm (incl. Newport Vineyards)
6. Tibbetts Farm
7. Oakland Forest & Meadow
8. Hodges / Pennfield School
9. 3S / Town of Portsmouth
10. Peters Farm
11. Farmlands, LLC
12. Newport National Golf Club
13. Nunes Farms
14. Braman / Olaynack Farm
15. Almy Pond Conservation Area
16. Whitehouse Family
17. Newport Country Club
18. Cousens Farm
19. Bally Machree Farm, LLC
20. Greenscape, LLC / Braman’s Meadow
21. Webster Farm
22. Sweet Berry Farm / Borges
23. Almy-Thurston Farm
24. Crystal Spring Water Company
25. Alvarnas / Lacerda Farm
26. Greenscape, LLC / North Farm
27. Norman Bird Sanctuary / Third Beach
28. Dockery Estate
29. Commonwealth Farm
30. Kempenaar Valley
31. Clubhouse Partners, LP Preserve
32. Harrison Farm
33. Sullivan Preserve
34. State of Rhode Island / Town Pond
35. City of Newport / Miantonomi Park
36. Silvia Farm
37. Escobar’s Highland Farm
38. Elshant Preserve
39. Vaucluse East Estate
40. Water Reservoir Area
41. Brown Preserve
42. Sunset Hills
43. Sweet Flag Partners
44. Paradise Valley Park / Diocese
45. City of Newport / Gooseneck Cove
46. City of Newport / Morton Park
47. Town of Middletown / Albro Woods
48. Town of Middletown / Demery Memorial Park
49. Peckham Farm
50. Boulevard Nurseries
51. Swan Farm
52. Green Valley Country Club
53. City of Newport / Braga Park
54. McCormack Estate
55. Valley Associates II
56. Easy Street Farm
57. Salve Regina University / Sulthorne
58. O’Neill
59. City of Newport / Spencer Park
60. City of Newport / King Park
61. Rovensky Park
62. Wicks Nursery
63. Ocean View
64. Dey
65. Welch Farm
66. City of Newport / Coggeshall School Park
67. Corey / Sears Farm
68. Crump
69. Randall
70. Town of Portsmouth / Reposa
71. Faria Farm
72. Norman Bird Sanctuary / Kenny
73. St. Mary’s Church
74. Wild Moor Estate
75. Arnow
76. Town of Portsmouth / Mt. Hope Park
77. Spruce Acres
78. Warner Preserve
79. Little Creek Preserve
80. Hamilton Family Charitable Trust (The Blue Garden)
81. Allen
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Landowner Partners
The Aquidneck Land Trust has conserved 2,605.55 acres since its founding in 1990. We gratefully thank these 
very special individuals, families, businesses, neighborhood associations, municipalities, and other 
government agencies who have partnered with us to preserve and steward their land in perpetuity. Their vision 
for the future and appreciation of the past leave a priceless legacy.

Anonymous (2)
Sandra B. Allen
Lewis Arnow
Friends of Almy Pond
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel J. Alvarnas
Edythe Anthony
Muriel Anthony
Armory Revival Company
Manuel J. Borges
Mrs. Jean I. Braman
Joe Brito, Jr.
Carolann Brown
James F. Carlin
James Chadwick
City of Newport
Clubhouse Partners, LP
Corey/Sears Farm
Denys and Margery Cousens
Henry and Andrea Crump
Crystal Spring Water Company,
    The Scott Family
John Deveau
Loren Deveau
The Dey Family
The Dick Family

Joe and Kristal Dockery
Jan Eckhart and Michelle Eckhart,   
    Sweet Berry Farm
The Elshant Family
Louis Escobar
Roberta Faria
The Faria Family
Farmlands, LLC
Farmscapes Holdings, LLC
Greenscape, LLC
Green Valley Country Club, Inc.
Hamilton Family Charitable Trust
Mrs. Samuel M.V. Hamilton
Diana Harrison
Mr. and Mrs. F. James Hodges, Jr. 
The Kempenaar Family
Joe Lacerda, Jr. 
Marcella McCormack
Town of Middletown
Middletown Main, LLC
Middletown Open Space and Fields  
    Committee
Katherine M. Murphy
The Nature Conservancy
Newport Country Club

Newport National Golf Club/Realty   
    Financial Partners
John and Paul Nunes, Newport 
    Vineyards & Winery
Newport Water Department
Norman Bird Sanctuary
Larry and Mary Nunes, Anna 
    Flaherty, and Edna North
Peter Olaynack
Donald and Helene O’Neill
Bill and Barbara O’Reilly, Bally     
    Machree Farm, LLC
The Peckham Family
The Pennfield School
The Perry Family Partnership
Manuel Peters, George Peters, and   
    Marie Ney
Town of Portsmouth 
The Preservation Society of 
    Newport County
RI Agricultural Land Preservation    
    Commission
RI Department of Environmental 
    Management
RI Water Resources Board

Peter and Ann Randall
The Reposa Family
Carol Rodrigues and Nancy    
    Cleasby
Saint Mary’s Church
Salve Regina University
Dennis Silvia
The Silvia Family
Mrs. John J. Slocum
John J. Slocum
F.M. Sullivan
Sweet Flag Partners
George Thurston 
David R. Tibbetts
U.S. Dept. of Agriculture’s Natural 
Resources Conservation  
    Service (NRCS)
Valley Associates II
The van Beuren Family 
John and Deborah Warner
Katherine and Michael Waters
Mr. and Mrs. James Webster
Charles R. Whitehouse
The Wicks Family
Wild Moor, LLC

Green Island Society
You can help protect and conserve Aquidneck Island for future generations by making a planned gift to 
the Aquidneck Land Trust. Please let us know if you have included ALT in your estate plan so that we 
can welcome you to the Green Island Society. We honor this society throughout the year and thank its 
members for their generosity and foresight.

Thank you to our Green Island Society members:

*DECEASED

Andy Arkway*
Dennis Bristow
Beth Everett*

Michele Foster
John* and Joanne Gorman

Bruce Hoitt
Nancy Jamison

Paul and Beverly Kelly
Roger and Sandra King

Sanne Kure-Jensen
Marcella Clark McCormack*

 For more information, contact Laura Freedman Pedrick at lpedrick@ailt.org or 401.849.2799, ext. 18.

William Mershon*
Jim and Jane Moore

Paul Simone and Carol Chabot
Edwin G. and Catherine S. 

Singsen
Drs. Christopher Pargellis and 

Denice Spero
Don and Meg Steiner

Sheila Reilly
Marjorie Ward*

Leaving a legacy to protect the island we love.
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Ballard Park: A Newport Treasure

10

A joint collaboration between ALT, the Ballard family, and the City of Newport is underway to expand and conserve 
Newport’s Ballard Park. The publicly-accessible property is known for its diverse wildlife habitat, dramatic terrain, and 
free nature trail. The effort will enlarge the 13.03-acre park by combining it with an adjacent 3.67-acre parcel, 
currently owned by the Ballard family. The properties are bordered by the 58-acre, ALT-conserved Gooseneck Cove 
and a 4.65-acre property owned by the Audubon Society; together, they will become 79.35 acres of contiguously 
protected land. The conservation easement is expected to be in place by mid-2020, pending approval of a grant from 
the RI Department of Environmental Management.

Aquidneck Island: 30 Years to Build-out
The build-out analysis commissioned by ALT in 
2019 and conducted by Sasaki & Associates is 
complete and has been posted on the ALT 
website. Past development and conservation rates 
on Aquidneck Island were analyzed and used to 
project how the island will look in 2050 if the status 
quo continues. The results are stark; 100% of the 
unprotected open space will be developed, with 
nearly 5,000 new homes built and 8,000 new cars 
on the road. Our work to conserve the remaining 
open space on the island and to protect our 
drinking water supply is more urgent than ever.

Executive Director Chuck Allott will be presenting 
an overview to the three island municipalities in 
early 2020. Our thanks to the van Beuren 
Charitable Foundation and an anonymous donor for 
underwriting the cost of the report.



Help Conserve Historic Glen Farm!
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ALT has the opportunity to conserve a portion of the historic Glen Farm in Portsmouth and we are enthusiastically 
engaged in raising the $472,000 needed to do so. The 7.5-acre property has significant conservation values, is of 
local historic interest, and is under immediate threat of development. 

The property is 95% prime farmland soils and actively used as horse pasture. It abuts a creek that drains into the 
Sakonnet River, the outflow of which is just 500 feet north of Sandy Point Beach. The site is surrounded by a mix of 
both protected and unprotected farmland, parks, trails and forestland. This lovely property is part of the iconic view 
corridor from East Main Road to the Sakonnet River estuary. 

The land has important historic significance; it abuts the Glen Farm Stables, which were once part of the 500-acre 
Taylor estate, dating back to 1882. The site serves as important wildlife habitat in the form of grassland/pasture, 
scrub/shrub and mature trees along the stone-walled boundaries, and a small area of wetlands. It is a vital piece in 
the Sakonnet Greenway habitat corridor, which includes over 1,260 acres of protected land across 35 properties. 
Together, this creates an important habitat corridor for resident and migratory species. The property has high 
residential development threat, making this a very time-sensitive project. 

While the site is not currently open to the public and the intended use will remain agricultural, the landowners are 
amenable in the future to the creation of a walking path on the eastern edge of the pasture, extending across the 
creek onto the rest of the parcel, to the north and east to Glen Park. The parcel could thus serve as an important trail 
connector, providing walkers a stunning view as they traverse between the parks, trails, and open spaces. 

We need your support now more than ever as we strive to permanently conserve this important property. Please 
make a donation to save Glen Farm on our website (www.ailt.org) or by calling Laura Freedman Pedrick at 
401-849-2799. Thank you!

Photo credit: Craig Issod
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Financial Summary for the Twelve Months Ended September 30, 2019

14

FINANCIAL SUMMARY (UNAUDITED) for the Twelve Months Ending September 30, 2019

SUPPORT & REVENUE (for General Operating purposes)
Grants 265,602$          
Donations & appeals 155,006
Membership dues & other income 106,185
Net special events income 194,958
Net Investment income (available for general operating purposes) 167,238

         TOTAL SUPPORT & REVENUE for General Operating purposes 888,989$          
EXPENSES
         Program Expenses  

    Land Acquisition 221,719
    Stewardship 177,395
    Membership & Education 153,758

         Management & General 291,362
         Fundraising 183,276
         Restricted expenses not associated with General Operations (227,156)
         TOTAL EXPENSES for General Operating purposes 800,354$          

          NET INCOME for General Operating purposes 88,635$                 

SUPPORT & REVENUE (not available for General Operating purposes)
  Grants 83,359$             
  Donations & appeals 29,469

       Net Investment income (not available for general operating purposes) 229,311
       Donations & Grants for Spruce Acres & Little Creek Preserve Improvements 316,578
       Restricted expenses other than General Operations (227,156)$         

          NET INCOME not available for General Operating purposes 431,561$               

TOTAL NET INCOME (Change in unrestricted Net Assets) 520,196$               

NET ASSETS, beginning of the fiscal year 15,230,254$     
NET ASSETS, end of the fiscal year 15,750,450$     

Land & Land Improvements (owned in fee) 6,422,720$           
Land Preservation Fund 238,301
Stewardship Endowment Funds 7,610,465
Legal Defense Fund 181,052
Other Temporarily Restricted Funds 113,366
Merritt Neighborhood Fund 131,070
Spruce Acres & Little Creek Capital Improvement Funds 145,588
General Operating Fund 458,576
Property & Equipment 449,312

TOTAL NET ASSETS 15,750,450$    

If you would like a copy of the Aquidneck Land Trust's Audited Financial Statements for the twelve months ended September 30, 2019,
 prepared by Kahn, Litwin, Renza & Co., Ltd., please contact Martha Curley, Finance Director at (401) 849-2799 or email mcurley@ailt.org.
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By the Numbers Fiscal Year 2019
CONSERVATION

			 
			   2,605.55
			   ACRES CONSERVED 1990-2019

			   81
			   CONSERVED PROPERTIES 	
			   1990-2019
			 
			   9.88 
			   ACRES CONSERVED FY19
			 
			   10.6%
			   OF AQUIDNECK ISLAND 
			   CONSERVED BY ALT 1990-2019

EDUCATION
		
300
Students learned about 
watersheds

130
Attended ‘Walk & Talk’ series

150
Attended Sasaki Forum

450
Students and adults attended 
climate speaker talks

“Conserving our vital open spaces while keeping the natural character of 
the island accessible to the entire community and future generations.”

RECREATION

835 Acres of recreational land protected

35 Public access properties

2 Golf courses protected

17 Parks protected

12 Miles of free public trail maintained

AGRICULTURE
1,130
Acres of farmland protected

9 
New community garden beds

34 
Projects with farmland 

100% of ALT-owned 
farmland is leased

STEWARDSHIP
			     50 Native trees and shrubs planted	
			       
			      92 Conservation easement monitoring
			             site visits

			      5 New interpretive signs

			      25 Adopt-a-trail volunteers

			      1 New trail system at Little CreekALT OFFICE
7
Staff

WATERSHEDS
42 
Properties within drinking 
watersheds protected

21.5% 
Of land within drinking 
watersheds protected

1
New rain garden at Spruce 
Acres

15



Philanthropic Support
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Our heartfelt thanks to all those who contributed to the Aquidneck Land Trust during this fiscal year, which concluded on September 30, 2019.

$100,000 and above
Estate of Betty Ruth Everett

$50,000 to $99,999
Prince Charitable Trusts

van Beuren Charitable Foundation

$25,000 to $49,999
The Bigbird Fund

EJMP Fund for Philanthropy
Rita and Jonathan Gewirz

Hamilton Family Foundation
Dwight and Susan Sipprelle

Meg and Don Steiner
The Gruben Charitable Foundation
The William H. Donner Foundation

$10,000 to $24,999
Anonymous Fund of MCF
Anthony and Allison Allott

Bafflin Foundation
Crescent Porter Hale Foundation

Dr. Arthur Daily
Pamela and David B. Ford
Sarah* and Bernard Gewirz

 A.L. Ballard/Leslie and Mark Hull
Nancy Jamison and Steve McInnis

Edith S. McBean
William and Amelia Medeiros

Samuel and Ann Mencoff
George and Sue Petrovas

James Richardson
Susan Ruf and Michael Walsh

The Coll Family Foundation
Jane M. Timken

Happy van Beuren

$5,000 to $9,999
BankRI

Benzak Foundation
Ellen and Steven Bowman

John Opalacz and Linda Durham
Environment Council of Rhode Island

Doug and Lisa Garavanta
Gray Matter Marketing LLC

John Harris and Linda Sawyer
David and Kathryn Hohl
Alice and David Johnson

Edward W. Kane and Martha J. Wallace
William and Elizabeth Leatherman

Gabriela and Thomas Lowe
John and Brookie McColloch
Ocean State Charities Trust
Jonathan and Bettie Pardee

Rockland Trust Charitable Foundation
Lorna and Jeremiah Shafir

Jeff and Cathy Siegal
The Betty Byrne de Zahara 1997 

Charitable Trust
The Howell Family Charitable Foundation

Betsy and Michael Vitton

$2,500 to $4,999
Anonymous

Brian and Dawn Abbott

AR Global Investments, LLC
Anne and George Baker
Bill* and Katie Barrack

Richard and Fanchon Burnham
Charles Schwab & Co., Inc.

Comfort Charitable Foundation
Kim and Glenn Darden

Delta Dental of Rhode Island
Zia and Denys Eftekhar

Monica and Mark Filanowski
Lisa and George Francisco
Peter and Diana Gonzalez
Sarah and William Green

Melvin and Susie Hill
William C. Martin and Thomas Hockaday

Tori Lyle
Linda McGoldrick

Juliette C. McLennan
Newport Restaurant Group

NewportFed Charitable Foundation
Pangaea Logistics Solutions, Ltd.

Torre and Trish Peterson
John and Linda Purdy

John and Celiane Royall
Sand Foundation

Stephen Seiter and Mary Joan Hoene
Stanley and Martha Livingston Fund

The Roberts Group at Morgan Stanley
Diane B. Wilsey

Jeremy and Amy Wintersteen
Worldways Social Marketing

$1,000 to $2,499
Anonymous (2)

Richard and Nancy Adams
The Aldrich Charitable Foundation

Mary Anthony
BankNewport

Rev. Anne Beaven and Paul Bolles-Beaven
Rebecca Bertrand

Patricia and Philip Bilden
Michael J. Blitzer

Bowen’s Wharf Co.
Richard L. and Nancy Brickley

Nicholas and Diane Brown
Heather and William Burgess
Mary and David Bush-Brown
Warren and Barbara Caldwell

Paul Gricus and Donna Cameron
Jason and D’Arcy Carr

Arthur and Meredith Chapman
 Ann Conner

Andrew and Pamela Constantine
Dan August Cordeiro and 

Reinhard Kraxner
Corrigan Financial, Inc.
Terri-Denise Cortvriend

Cory Farms Past and Presents
Trudy Coxe and James Gaffney

Sandra Craig
William and Gail Crimmins

Richard C. Crisson and Roderick O’Hanley
John and Kathy Damon
Peter and Anne Damon

Laura de Ramel
Stephen and Julie DeLeo

Richard and Sheila Desrochers
Lilly Dick

F.L. Putnam Investment Management Co.
Edith Fletcher and Robert J. Cornett

David and Marilyn Ferkinhoff
Anne W. Garnett

David and Linda Gordon
Stephen A. Haire, Esq.

Donald and Sylvia Hampton
Edward and Wendy Harvey

Deborah H. Jennings
Steve and Irene Johnson

Mary F. Kesson
Roger H. and Sandra King 
Steve and Jane Kirkpatrick

Joseph Kobylak and Liz Taber
Christina and Igor Kryca

Janet and James Lanzillo
Chris and Susan Ledoux

Richard C. Loebs, Jr.
Alexis J. Margreiter

Maureen Cronin and Mark Marosits
Elizabeth and Sarah Minifie

Alfred and Joan Morris
Narragansett Engineering

Newport County YMCA
Newport Hospital

Newport Tent Company, Inc.
David and Denise Olney

Christopher T. H. and Janet Pell
People’s Credit Union
Frank and Betsy Ray

Curt and Julia Richardson
Rockland Trust Company Investment 

Management Group
Turner Scott, Esq. and Kathleen Pratt

William and Louise Scott
Michael Semenza

Trish and Robert Seward
Ken Snyder

Mark V. Sutherland
The North Family Trust

Denise Roberts
Thomas and Janet Tobin

Asheton Toland
Vic Trautwein*

Dr. J. Mark Ryan and Ms. Linda Ujifusa
Larry and Kay Wagner

Warner Realty Group, LLC
Carol and Kelly Worth

Chris and Laura Yalanis

$500 to $999
Anonymous (4)

Jenny W. Ackermans
Jack and Judith Allpress

Cheryl Anstett
Vishal and Kelly Bakshi

Douglas Newhouse and Holly Bannister
Barbara H. Bartram

Daniel and Nancy Bills
Mark J. and Sherry Brice

Timothy P. and Lorrie Burns
Daniel Burns

Richard F. Callahan
Ross and Leah Cann 
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Robert and Mimi Carrellas
Barbara and Duncan Chapman

Mrs. Taylor Chewning
Adam Chuman and Megan Joseph
Alan Chuman and Janet Wallman

Craig and Marybeth Clark
Charles and Eilish Clarkson

Edward and Julia Coll
Jeffrey Cook

Scott and Leslie Deardorff
John Deveau and Heidi Janes

Holley and Donald Dey
Tony and Stacey DiCroce

Christina Dierolf and Tim Ferreira
Livvy Dinneen and Michael Berns

Domina’s Agway
Emlen and Liz Drayton

Deborah and James Eagan
Lois and Richard Eberhard

Harry and Donna Elkin
Lila O’Hanley Farley

Elizabeth Fields
Don and Joan Fletcher

Katherine and Joseph Gagliano
Katherine Gallagher

Gary Garabedian and Mary Bali Shekarchi
Jim and Dottie Garman

Steven and Katrina Gewirz
James and Patricia Giblin

Dr. Richard J Zienowicz and 
Kathleen W. Glassie

Barbara Gradley
Warren and Linda Gray

Patrick and Christina Greeven
Joanne Gorman

Sam and Amy Hainer
William and Karen Harvey
Kathy and Peter Hendricks

Katrina Heron
George and Nannette Herrick

Kim Herrlinger
John and Mary Hirschboeck

John Eric Hovermale and 
Mary Clare O’Grady

The Howe Boys
J. McLaughlin

Donald and Jana Jagoe
Helen Johnson
Virginia Decker

Donna Kelly and James Gibson
Rob and Ann Kelley
John Devlin Keogh

Belinda Kielland
Elena Kissel

Nina Zipser and David Laibson
Patricia Leonard

Lisa Lewis and Bart Dunbar
Lila Delman Real Estate

Chandler and Marilyn Lyell
Katherine Macchiarola

Ronald and Kati Machtley
Peter and Michele Manning
David and Gretchen Markert

Tom Matthews
Chris Arbuthnot and Martha McConnell

Colleen McGrath
Caterine Milinaire Cushing

Christopher and Meaghan Moe
James and Jane Moore

Arthur Murphy
Newport Vineyards

Kathleen and Greg Norden

Ocean State Air Solutions, Inc.
Carol O’Malley and Nick Harry

John P. Hodnett
Thomas and Agatha Perkins

Jessica Pohl and Andrew Hunter
John and Suzanne Reid

Richard and Courtney Renault
Josie Rock

Run Newport
Susan Ryan and Matt Bodah

Kaity Ryan and Tom Hodgkins
Richard Sammons and Anne Fairfax

Richard and Gloria Schmidt
Lorraine and Michael Schmitt

Suzie Schochet
Jocelyn and Buck Sherman

Carol Simjian
Douglas and Lynda Stevenson

Abigail Test
The Damon Company
Don and Pam Troppoli

Van Liew Trust Company
David Vieau

Teryn and Karl Weintz

$250 to $499
Karen Adams

Robert and Christina Agnew
Robin Allott
Tyler Allott

Peter and Liz Alofsin
Anna D’s Cafe

M. Therese Antone RSM
Aquidneck Chiropractic

Kelli Armstrong
Brian and Mary Catherine Bardorf

Richard and Mary Frances Bauchspies
Richard and Linda Becker

bioprocessH2O
Bill and Andrea Breyer
Fred and Debbie Broda

John and Winnie Broughan
Tim Brown and Maryellen Atkins

Brownstone, Inc.
Mickey Carbone

Robert and Margot Ceres
Paul Simone and Carol Chabot

Chestnut Hill Realty/Bay View Estates
Donald Clukies

Coach House Condo Association
Maureen Coleman

William E. and Susan A. Collins
Terri Conners

Michael R. Corcoran
Daniel and Celine Corrigan

Stuart and Monica Craig
Crystal Spring Water Company

Robert Cummings
Dr. and Mrs. Gary Cummins

Kim and Larry Dame
Cathy and Paul Del Nero

Donald A. and Rowena Dery
Joseph and Melissa Easley

Florence L. Everett
Daniel and Lesley Faria

David and Mary-Ann Fiaschetti
Robert F. and Linda R. Fischer

Ronald Lee Fleming
Flynn Financial Group

Foster Associates
Steven and Linn Freedman

Alexander Gee

Brian R. Gingras
John and Eleanor Gobis
John and Rose Goltman

Leonard Grace
Jack and Pam Grant
Kim and Tim Hacket

S. Matthews V. and Anne Hamilton
Neal and Sara Harrell
James H. Harrington

Natasha Harrison
Mike and Mary Hayes

Adrienne Haylor
William and Yolanda Heine

Curtis and Lindsay Hill
James Houle

Nancy Hughes
Anthony T.T. and Lucia Jaccaci
Thomas and Cynthia Jamieson

Janney & Associates
Mary M. Jennings
Kasischke Family

Ray and Jeanne Kelley
Henry Kniskern
Gail Lederman

Tiina M. Liiv
Deb Linnell

Ruth C. Lowndes
David and Mary MacBain

Stephen and Elizabeth MacGillivray
Wendy Mager and Joseph Tuozzoli

Stephanie W. McLennan
Kristin and Robert MacMannis

Brian Melzian, Ph.D.
Susan Metzger

Florence Micarelli
David and Annegret Miller

Tim and Anne Mills
Lynn Monahan

Mono Die Cutting Company
Paul and JoAnn Morency

Mary Ann Nichols
Michael and Sandi O’Brien

OceanPoint Insurance Agency, Inc.
 Barbara and John Odegaard

Tom O’Loughlin
Tim and Dorothy O’Reilly

Thomas Palmer and Dominique Alfandre
Donna M. Paolino

Patrick’s Residential Management Services
David and Laura Pedrick

Audrey and Donald Pfeiffer
Barbara Pierce

Michael and Paige Pieroni
Mr. and Mrs. Jeff Plumb
Stephen and Liz Prime

Sharon and Joseph Reynolds
Robert A. Carrellas Family Practice

Susan Rodd
Roger King Fine Arts

Bayard and Pamela Russell
Jennifer Salm and Eric Radler

Robert and Carolyn Silva
Robert and Cynthia Sinclair

Samuel and Jill Sirrico
Tim and Linda Somes

Paul and Sharon Spitalnik
Earle and Lisa Stubbs

Thames Glass
The Connor Dowd Realty Group at 

Keller Williams
The Pennfield School

Judith Tucker
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Kerry Tyson
Martha Ullman

Geraldine and Gary Vitale
William and Kathleen Wallace

Sandi Warner
Mary Weaver

Nancy F. Weinstein
W. James Wesner

Stewart and Tina Wiley
Frank and Mary Wojciechowski

Mr. and Mrs. William N. Wood Prince

$100 to $249
Anonymous

A-1 Paving, LLC
Jose Aguon

Peter and Blair Alexander
Charles Allott and Ellen Nichols

Brittany Arbo
John Armor

Deborah Asadoorian
John and Emily Bagwill

Berthon USA
Guy Bissonnette

Patricia Bliss-Guest
Peter and Gretchen Bloom

Henry Bodah
Thomas and Julie Borden

Linda Boudewyns
Ann and Pelham Boyer

Brick Alley Pub & Restaurant
Nathaniel and Sarah Bruhn

Amy Burnes
James and Elaine Burress

Peter Caine
Ryan Carey

Richard Carmichael and Maggie Jones
Marie Cespedes and Ernest Levesque

Mrs. Robert H. Charles*
Dean and Annie Chace

Alex Chuman
Ann and Samuel Clemens

Edward and Boonsuay Clement
Dennis Coe

Barbara and Frank Coleman
Kitty Cook

Susan F. Cooper
Bill and Karen Corcoran

Michael R. Cottrell
Paul B. Crabb

Arlene M. Creeden
William and Genevieve Croll
Murray and Judith Danforth

Maureen Daniels
Robert and Roslyn Darling

David and Clarissa de Muzio
Paul and Valerie Debrule

Joseph Domingoes and Deborah Dennis
Frank and Joanna Detz

Maisie Dick
Morgan Dickison

Anthony and Renee DiNovella
Conrad J. and Karen Donahue

Barclay and Diana Douglas
Driftwood Cottage Arboretum

K. Dunigan
East Coast Construction

Edward Jones Investments
Julie Eldredge

Howard and Deborah Elliott
Richard and Marguerite Elliott

Lisa Elliott

Stephen Elman and Joanne D’Alcomo
Benjamin and Dianna Emory

E. Emory
Lois Erhartic

Estes-Twombly Architects, Inc.
Harry Eudenbach

Keith Fagan
Mario and Corina Favorito

Laurie Ferreira
Charles and Johanna Fitzpatrick

James and Carol Fitzsimonds
Jeffrey and Charlene Fletcher

Jack F. Fowler and Judy Chambliss
Mark Fowler
Sarah Frost

Greg and Debbie Fucci
Anna Fucci

Elizabeth Fuerte
Benjamin V. and Helen M. Furriel

Scott Gallo
Thomas and Joan Galvin

Charles Gardner and Alice Bridge
Janet Garnier and Henry DiPietro

James and Deborah Gedney
John Genga
Sue Gleason

Lynne F. Glickman and Mark Kanter
Janlori Goldman

Thomas and Claudia Gorman
Joan Gourgas

Carol Gray
Helen Hadley

Joseph and Jane Hall
William and Judy Hall

Phip and Cindy Hallowell
Janice M. Hart

Peter Harty
Michael L. and Susan E. Hayes

Thomas Haythe
Darryl B. Hazel and Sheila McEntee

Robert and Angela Healey
Wilbur and Sharon Heller

James G. and Katherine C. Henning
Leslie M. Hogan

Joan Hopper
Eleanor Howard

Samuel and Anne Howell
Maryalice Huggins

Keith C. and Maris S. Humphreys
Duncan and Jean Ingraham

William and Mary Irons
Paul and Joni Jablansky

Linda Jackson
Linda T. Jenkins

Carlton and Jacqueline Johnson
Mary Johnson and Chuck Beltz

Barbara Jones
Jill and George Kassis
Don and Caroline Kaull
Steven and Cynthia Kay

Rick and Jill Kearns
Michael Kenfield

Sharron Kenney and Jeffreys Johnson
Patrick Kerins and Terry Morgenthaler

Andre and Elizabeth Khalfayan
Ms. Maureen Kielbasa

Robert and Susan Kieronski
Catharine Kiser

Walter and Kay Kosinski
Petri Kymlander and Martha Curley

Larna and Daniel Lackner
J. LaMond

Reynold and Marlene Larsen
Gladys B. Lavine

Jennifer Lax
Eric and Aini Leslie

Betsy and Steve Leslie
Henry and Karla Little

Laurence Long
Capt. and  Mrs. Thomas F. Lyons
Donald and Jayne MacDougall

David MacLean and 
Rosalind Vaz-MacLean

Joan Macomber
Shelley L. Mahood

Marion and Michael Mariner
Jeffrey Marshall and Katharine B. Dodge

The Hospice Team and Managers of 
Community Nurse Home Care

Jim McArdle
Suzanne McDonald and Bob Roklan

Sean and Sarah McNeill
Elizabeth McStay

Chelsea Howerton McWillie
Sara Meirowitz and Daniel Herchenroether

Joseph and Victoria Mele
Ronald and Karen Menezes

Constance Metcalf
Daniel and Jeanne F. Meucci

Ken and Joyce Mikulski
Russell and Beth Milham
Numi and Glenn Mitchell
Thomas and Mary Moore

Mark Muetterties and Jacqueline Colbert
Susan and William Murphy

Claire Murtaugh
Peter and Suzanne Newbauer

Newport County Chamber of Commerce
Andrew Nicoletti

David and Melanie Niemiec
Paul A. Norbury

Leslie Nunes
Maureen O’Donnell and Edward Turner

Patricia O’Donnell
Dave Waisel and Laurie Ohlms

Debra J. Oldford
Carrie Ortner

Pacific Experience
Joanne Packer

Michael and Doreen Palmer
Helen Papp

William and Edna Parker
Steve and Sandy Parks

Kenneth and Sandra Pattie
Reverend Jennifer Pedrick

Michael Peixoto
Wayne and Carol Pembrook

Wayne and Alice Perras
Evan and Prita Piekara

Sara and Michael Pimental
Michael and Elizabeth Pinto

Jessica Pohl and Andrew Hunter
Portsmouth Veterinary Clinic

Clark Poston and Maggie Vale
Susan Bowen Powers

R. Daniel Prentiss
Richard and Cynthia Price

James and Virginia Purviance
Andrew and Jill Radel
Brad and Cara Read

David and Leslie Reed
Owen P. Reid, Jr.

REMINC
William and Donna Richards
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Jeffrey and Janet Ringuest
Michael Robey
Marie Robinson

Richard and Brenda Rodrigues
John and Kathryn Rok

Timothy and Nancy Ryan
John Ryan

Margaret Rose Sandstrom
Joanne Santaniello
Nancy G. Schreiber

Kenneth and Tia Scigulinsky
Sea Whale Motel, Inc.

Phyllis Seeba
William and Rachel Sehestedt

Mr. and Mrs. Bill Seiple
Shamrock Electric, Inc.

Rosanne Siegler
Simeon Potter House
Eric and Annette Smit
Ms. Mary Alice Smith

Wilder and Enedina Snodgrass
Norman Soares

Gretchen and Carlos Sotomayor
Christopher and Anne Spaight
Colonel and Mrs. W.R. Spain

Dr. Denice Spero and 
Dr. Christopher Pargellis

Stephanie Sperry
Henry and Lynne Spingler
Jeffrey L. Staats AIA, AICP

David Stannard
Kathy and Peter Stark
Bird and Dyer Jones

Clark and Krista Sturtevant
Capt. Richard W. Talipsky, USN (R)

Anna W. Templeton-Cotill
Michael and Denise Thomas

Linda and Peter Tilden
Christopher G. Tompsett

Joseph Trilling
Daniel B. and Sandra M. Trocki (Ret.)

James Upton
Alfred and Frances Van Liew

Sue Vanderhoof and Bob Janiesch
Jim and Sally Vanicek

Philip and Joan Virgadamo
Michael and Bobbi Warren

Robert and Linda Watts
Thomas and Margaret Waugh

Brien and Helen Welch
Roger and Susan Wells

F. Bruce and Eileen Westgate
David and Kristin Wheeler

Joseph White
Robert and Julie White

Betsy Wiggins
Wild Newport, Inc.

Rian and Susan Wilkinson
William H. Willis

Donna Winkelman and Tom Easthope
Saul and Susan Woythaler

Alyce Wright

Gifts under $100
Anonymous (2)

Ken Abrams
Shawn Ackerman

Lawrence and Dawn Ahearn
Jay Allen

George and Sandra Allen
Jean M. Alvanas

John and Deborah Anthony

Stephen and Kathleen Anzalone
Irene Arias

Richard and Christine Bagley
Stephen and Elaine Bakios

Irving Barrett
Barbara A. and Timothy Barrow

Stephen and Debbie Barth
John and Susan Baylog

Elizabeth Beebe
Michael and Deborah Begley

Harold and Janet Belson
Bruce and Jane Berriman
Wendy and Rick Berube

Judith Beyar
Mikey Biffel

Kenneth H. and Reine Bitting III
Anthony and Lisa Bliss

Louisa Boatwright
David E. Boenning

Richard and Rita Borgeson
Dick and Anne Bowen

Kathleen A. Ward-Bowen
Mattison Boyer

Alan and Janice Branco
Helen Brennan

Ruth Buchanan*
Ilse Buchert Nesbitt

Maggie Bulmer
James P. Butler

Linda Butterworth
Judith Byrnes

Christopher Campbell
Francesca B. Campo - 

Campo & Company Events
Katherine and Christopher Carbone

Stacey and Scott Carter
Richard Casten and Carin Cookman
Castle Keep Property Management & 

Rentals
Samuel and Mary Jane Castro

Nancy Caswell
Roderick A. Cavanagh

Jameson and Tara Chace
Samuel and Patricia Chase

J.P. Childs
Charles and Toni Ciany
Sue and Peter Cinner

Mr. and Mrs. J. Stephen Clifford
Dr. and Mrs. Martin L. Cohen

Andrew Coll
Charles M. Collins

William and Anne Collins
Jean and Paul Conway

Ryan Coogan
John and Lori Corbishley

Jeanne Corser
Alexander Cozzens

Christa and Will Cronin
Marilyn D. Curtis

Kerry Daley and Graeme Smith
Susan Daly

Michelle Darling
Jon Davies

Richard and Kathleen Davis
Joan Davis

Monica DeAngelis
Donna DeAscentis

Holly Delany
Dr. and Mrs. Joseph Demayo
David and Debra Demming

Patricia Deneen
Terry and Keiko Dickinson

Chadwick Dickison
Maryellen Doherty

Mary Beth Dolohanty
Joseph Doran, Jr.

Paul and Liz Doucette
Joyce Douglas

Nancy Du Breuil 
Richard and Joanne Dunlap

Genna Duplisea
Easton’s Point Real Estate Trust

Suzanne Fahy
Richard and Margaret Falb

Larry and Casey Farley
Scott and Lauren Field

Michael Finerty
Brenda M. Finn and Tara W. Barlow

Edwin G. and Angela Fischer
Timothy and Diane Flaherty
Roger and Jane Fontaine
Elaine and Dean Forsythe

Doris Foss
Kathy Foulke

Mary and Richard Fournier
Dorothea Fox

Arthur and Camille Frankel
Lynn Freeland

Dr. James Freess and Dr. Sondra Gold
Andrew and Christine Fremer

Barbara French
Volker Frick

Glenn R. and Kristie Gardiner
Jim and Michelle Garman

Terrence Gavan
Caroline Geasey
The Gerry Family

Joseph and Lucille Giarratano
Rhonda Gilbert

Pamela A. Gilpin
Corinne Goff

Robert and Gail Gormally
Alec and Christine Grande

Covadong Grande-Marlasca
Sarah L. Gretzky

Nancy Grieb
Ken Grillo

Rick and Terry Grosvenor
Margot Grosvenor

Gary and Janice Gump
Tom and Janice Gunzelman

Kim Hapgood
James and Lenice Harrington

Meghan and Frank Harris
Vernon A. Harvey, Esq.

Margaret Haywood
Kevin and Sally Ann Healy

Jeff and Jill Heimiller
Leslie M. Henderson
Marilyn Hennessey

Colleen Hermansson
Jan and Katherine Hoftun

Brian and Lori Hogan
Jennifer E. Hole

Margaret Hurson and Robert Stevenson
David and Carol Hutchinson

Jane Iandolo
Mary T. Jackson

Peter and Diane Janaros
Peter Jefferys

Jeremiah L. Harrington, Inc.
Samuel and Ruth Jernigan

Robert and Denise F. Johnson
Jenny E. Johnson
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Victoria Johnson
Brian and Judy Jones

Sharissa Jones
Winkle Kelley

Paul and Beverley Kelly
Robert and Lourdes Kelly

Thomas Kennedy
Susan and John Kenny

Grace Kinnunen
John and Barbara Kneeland

Donald and Dianne Koch
Stanley and Melissa Koppelman

Peter H. La Freniere
Paul W. and Shirley Lally
Tom and Margaret Leary

Mary Ellen Lees
Louis and Susan Letendre

John Lewis
Richmond Lloyd

Lois Vaughan Music
Christian and Nancy Lorenzi

Marshall* and Mary Kay Lundberg
Fredrick Macdonald

Therese and Mark MacKinnon
William and Sheila Mackintosh

 Josephine Maguire
Rabbi Marc and Jacqueline Mandel

Linda Marcello
Ronald P. Marsh

Edward and Janet McCarthy
Richard and Deborah McCarthy

Dennis and Susan McCoy
Pamela McDaid
John McDonald
Jean McDonald
Ann McMahon

Thomas and Marybeth McSparren
Judith Medeiros

Michael and Elizabeth Mello
Deborah L. Merritt

Jay and Pauline Minkin
Kiki Mitchell

Joann Mitchell
Ann Sullivan

Mark and Marilyn Moffett
Elizabeth A. Moloney

Jeffrey and Phyllis Moniz
David and Marcia Monroe
Nancy and Thomas Moore

Kelly Moran
Richard and Sharon Morgera

Carlotta Morris
Sharon and Kevin Morrison

Christa Mortrude
James and Carolyn Moy

Barry and Beverly Murphy
Douglas and Laura Murray

Bernard and Doris Nemtzow
Herbie Nichelson

Dr. Arlene Nicholas
Bob and Alyson Novick

Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nula
Robert and Patricia Obara
Paul and Deborah Odell

Jennifer Odell
Sharon O’Grady

Gerard M. O’Malley
Thomas and Karen Ouhrabka

Rosemary Page
Susan Panaggio

Kay Parent and Charles Oriel
Irene Pasyanos

John and Monique Peabody
John and Joan Peabody

Dwayne and Patty Peckham
Geoffrey Pedrick
Nancy Pedrick

Nancy and Bill Peresta
Thomas Perrotti

Suzanne and William A. Pettit
Stanley and Aleksandra Pianka

Terri Pinto
Sara Poirier and Nicholas Williams

Patricia Presnall
Patricia Putney

Kenneth and Alicia Quirk
Donald and Rohalt Ramsbottom

Denise A. Reniere
Marie-Claire Resz

Anthony and Karen Ricci
John W. and Peggy Richmond

Peter Richtmyer
Janet L. Robinson

Taylor T. Rock
Joseph and Kathleen Rossi

Ann Rossman
Audrey Royer
Sally S. Sadler

Joanna and Sarina Salvo
Karen Saucier
Victor Sawicki

Howard Schlesinger
Robert and Virginia (Pedrick) Searle

Ruth T. Sears
Kerry and Ken Seibert
Christopher Semonelli

Vivian and David Shaull
Shaw’s Giving Tag Program

Mary Shean
Edward  Sherman
Orinda Sherman

Leonard and Prudence Silvia
Mandy Simons

Sisters of St. Joseph of Cluny
Edward J. and Christie Smith

Ann Souder
Alan and  Elaine Southwick

William Souza
Kassandra Spitler
Katherine Stack

Kevin Stiles
Stop & Shop

Everett and Kristine Stuart
Kathleen Sullivan

Scott Sundin
Audrey Royer and Brett Svendsen

Elisabeth and Jeremy Swain
Mark Tagliabue and Kevin Hyman 

Paul and Renee Talewsky
Peter and Judith Tarpgaard

The Point Association of Newport
George and Siohban Thurston
James D. and Lorna Tiernan

Beverly Tiffault
Julia Rush Toland

Joseph and Leslie Tomaino
Kendra and John Toppa

Lynne Torrey
Robert and Elizabeth Trainor

Mary Trickey
Carol Lynn Trocki

Mary Jo Valdes and Dave Davis
Onne and Tenley van der Wal

Rita Verespy

Bob and Jennifer Vergnani
Dave and Doris Voye

George and Phyllis Walker
Kelly and Lisa Walker

Jessica Walsh
Laurie Warner

Tarleton Watkins II and Janet Atkins
Glenn and Elizabeth Whisler

Jeanne M. Whitehead
Shawen Williams and Andrew MacKeith

Evamaria Williams
Sharelynn Williams

Jean Wilson and Andre Levesque
Peter and Betty Wright

Larry Zevon
Frederick and Geraldine Zilian

ALT makes every effort to ensure the 
accuracy of this list. Please accept our 

apology for any inaccuracies.
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Tribute Gifts
In honor of Rebecca Allen

Dick and Anne Bowen
Ken Abrams
Corinne Goff

Jay Allen
K. Dunigan
Ken Grillo

Sean and Sarah McNeill
Kathy A. Ward-Bowen

In Memory of Jean L. Babcock
Anonymous

In Honor of Carol C. Ballard
Colleen McGrath

In Honor of Ann Boyer
Mattison Boyer

In Honor of Lillian, Cole, and Alice Bruhn
Nathaniel and Sarah Bruhn

In Honor of Kath and M. Daily
Suzanne McDonald

In Honor of J. Leo Deveau
John Deveau

In Honor of Peter Twombly
Anonymous

In Honor of Emily G. Fowler
Mark Fowler

In Memory of Helene H. Humes
Adrienne Haylor

In Honor of Nancy Jamison
Thomas Hockaday
Jameson Chace

In Honor of Philip Moloney
Elizabeth Moloney

In Memory of Anders S. Nielsen
Jim McArdle
Brittany Arbo

Joann Mitchell
Michelle Darling

Jeffrey Staats AIA, AICP
Eric and Annette Smit

Stephanie Sperry
Cheryl Anstett

Deborah Asadoorian
Anna Fucci

Mickey Carbone
Dave Voye

Greg and Debbie Fucci
Laurence Long

Henry and Lynn Spingler
Ray and Jeanne Kelley

The Hospice Team and Managers of 
Community Nurse Home Care

Mary T. Jackson
Samuel and Mary Jane Castro

Robert and Roslyn Darling
Sharissa Jones

Nina Zipser and David Laibson
Elizabeth Beebe
Judith Medeiros
Norman Soares

John Genga
Stephen and Kathleen Anzalone

Linda and Peter Tilden
Jennifer Odell
Mandy Simons
Linda Jackson

Michael and Deborah Begley

In Honor of Laura Freedman Pedrick
Rabbi Marc and Jacqueline Mandel

In Honor of Aggie and Tom Perkins
Paul and Joni Jablansky

In Honor of Susan K. Ruf
Daniel and Lesley Faria

In Memory of Alexander Simmons
John Armor

In Honor of Meg and Don Steiner
Sandra Craig

Presenting Sponsor



Member FDIC

Helping the community is always 
a smart investment. Rockland 
Trust is proud to support 
Aquidneck Land Trust.

Lawrence S. Wagner, CFP®, CFA 
401.273.4093 

Lawrence.Wagner@Rocklandtrust.com

Colleen Gouveia Moulton
401.454.1718

Colleen.GouveiaMoulton@Rocklandtrust.com

Proud Supporter of the Aquidneck Land Trust 

“Clean air, clean water, open spaces - these should once again be the 
birthright of every American” – Helen Oyeyemi 

Sales • Rentals • Professional Property Management 
401-236-8685 | wrgri.com
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Proud supporters of the Aquidneck

Land Trust.

Schwab is committed to building

healthy financial futures and strong

communities in places like Newport

County. To learn how we can help

you take ownership of your financial

life, stop by our branch, visit

Schwab.com, or call (401) 683-0359.

There's power in working
together.

And it's a pleasure working
with the Aquidneck Land
Trust.

Rebecca Allen

Vice President - Financial

Consultant

Portsmouth, RI Branch

11 King Charles Drive

Suite D

Portsmouth, RI 02871

(401) 683-0359

Rebecca.Allen@Schwab.com

Brokerage Products: Not FDIC–Insured • No Bank Guarantee • May Lose Value

the Aquidneck Land Trust is not affiliated with Schwab or any of its subsidiaries or affiliates.

©2017 Charles Schwab & Co., Inc. ("Schwab") All rights reserved. Member SIPC. CS19752 (1117-76Z3) ADP79334-02
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Corporate Sponsors



We are proud to support the
Aquidneck Land Trust

CASTLE HILL  |  22 BOWEN’S  |  THE MOORING  |  BAR ‘CINO
BOAT HOUSE  |  TRIO  |  HEMENWAY’S  |  WATERMAN GRILLE

AVVIO  |  SMOKE HOUSE  |  IRON WORKS

newportrestaurantgroup.com

E M P L O Y E E
OW N E D

100%



WELLESLEY, MA  |  PROVIDENCE, RI  |  WOLFEBORO, NH  |  PORTLAND, ME

WWW.FLPUTNAM.COM

PROUD TO SUPPORT ALT 
AS A PRESENTING SPONSOR


